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Presentation Receives Positive Response

from Commission

and to our presentation was
very positive, and we expect
further discussion with them
over the next few months.
The commission has re-

It is my pleasure to wel-
come everyone back after what
I hope has been a pleasant
holiday break. I hope you
have, as I have, had some time
for rest and for enjoyment to-
gether with those close to you,

quested several memoranda
on specific issues that arose
during our discussion with
them, and we shall be prepar-
ing these over the next few
weeks. There may also be
further opportunity for gen-
eral discussion of important
issues such as system gov-
ernance, accountability, and
student retention with the re-
view commission and others

and that you are looking for-
ward, as [ am, to a busy and
productive term.

It is difficult to believe
that it has been nearly a month
since we made our presenta-
tion to the University Educa-
tion Review Commission.
Reports indicate that the com-
mission’s response to our brief

Public Affairs Director David Ryzebol (BA Honours '81) of
the Garfield Weston Foundation/Real Canadian Superstore
presents University President Marsha Hanen with a cheque
for $50,000. The money will be directed to the University’s
special fund for library acquisitions.

knowledgeable about these
matters.

The commission is ex-
pected to report this coming
summer, and we do not ex-
pectsignificantchange tothe
systemuntil the government
has had an opportunity to
review their recommenda-
tions. On the other hand, it
would be naive to suppose
that the commission will not
address what they perceive
to be the problems within
the system.

My sense is that they
understand very well therole
and mission of universities,
but that they believe signifi-
cant imprtwemcms are p[)h‘—
sible within thatrole, in gov-
ernance of the system, in
focus of each university, in
student retention, in inter-
institutional co-operation, in
relating to the community,
in contributing to economic
renewal, in providing edu-
cation in the North and in the
use of new technologies, in
developing more opportuni-
ties for co-op programs, and
S0 On.

Our own position is a
strong one in that we are
engaged in anongoing plan-
ning and implementation
process, and in that we are
already fairly advanced in
some of the areas that con-
cern the commission. There

See MESSAGE page 2

Peer Support
Program Open For
Business

A Peer Support
Program is now functioning
and counsellors are eager
to be of assistance to
students at The University
of Winnipeg.

“The program was
created in an effort to
reach students who need
someone to talk to. They
sometimes find it more
reassuring to talk to their
peers, rather than to
counsellors, faculty or
parents,” said Jeff
Waldman, vice-president
(advocate) of The
University of Winnipeg
Students' Association
(UWSA).

Last year, Waldman's
idea to establish a peer
support program won the
University’s Innovative
Ideas competition. The
contest, held for the first
time, was designed to
encourage facully,
students and staff to think
of creative ways to
improve programs or
services on campus.
Waldman's project
received $5,000 in funding
for its first-place finish.

Before the holiday
season, Waldman and 11
other volunteer counsellors
took part in 30 hours of

See PEER page 3
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Wesmen Meet
Bisons

The University of Winnipeg Wesmen
and the University of Manitoba Bison rivalry
is one of the hottest in Canadian sport. The
two teams will face each other in the 1993
Duckworth Challenge, Jan. 28 - 30 at the
Duckworth Centre and the Bison East Gym.

Last year, Harry Duckworth, President
Emeritus of The University of Winnipeg and
past Chancellor of the University of Manito-
ba, initiated the Duckworth Challenge for
competition between the two universities.

The Duckworth Shield goes to the uni-
versity with the most victories in designated
games in men’s and women'’s basketball and
volleyball.

Women's and men’s volleyball games
will be held in the Bison East Gym, Thurs.,
Jan. 28 at 6:15 and 8:00 respectively. Wom-
en’s and men’s basketball games will be held
in the Duckworth Centre, Sat., Jan. 30 at 6:15
p.m. and 8 p.m..

The University of Winnipeg Alumni
Association will be selling chili or coney dogs
and a beverage for $3, beginning at 5 p.m.,
Sat.,Jan. 30. Following the game, the Alumni
Association and the Faculty & Staff Club are

Adraw fora special limited edition print by Tony Tascona was made by Don

Hall, dean of student services, along with Olga Kischook of the Seniors
Winnipeg Arts Group.
emeritus of theology and literature at The University of Winnipeg. He
received one of the 50 prints Tascona created to celebrate the University’s
25th anniversary and raise funds for scholarships.

The winner was Kenneth Hamilton, professor

hosting a salad, pizza and beer reception in the
club. If you are a club member you can pick
up two complimentary tickets to this event,
after Jan. 20, at the club. Tickets are $5 for
non-members,

Tickets are on sale now at the Wesmen
Wear Shop on the main floor of the Duck-
worth Centre. Tickets are $8 for Wesmen
Booster Club members and $10 for the public.

Message from the President

continued from page 1

is no doubt, however, that we shall be faced
with a continuing need to be innovative aca-
demically, and in the service we provide to our
students.

I would therefore urge that the curriculum
review process move forward as quickly as
possible, with special attention to the potential
for integrating offerings with other depart-
ments, for helping students to see connections,
and for the inclusion of new scholarship that
crosses disciplinary boundaries and that is
inclusive with respect to race and gender.

We have the ability to use our special
focus on first rate undergraduate education to
produce the most interesting, innovative and
practical curriculum in the country, and I hope
we can seize the opportunity to do so. At the
same time, we shall be working on continuing
to improve and make more efficient our ad-
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ministrative services.

Tam delighted also to announce that, just
before the holiday, we received two generous
gifts totalling $100,000.

One is from the Garfield Weston Foun-
dation/Real Canadian Superstore, directed
toward our special fund for library acquisi-
tions; the other is for the Erica and Arnold
Rogers Fund, and will endow one new schol-
arship, as well as increasing the endowments
of 16 others, of the Rogers Award for Excel-
lence in Research and of the library fund.

I am most grateful to the Weston Foun-
dation and to Erica and Arnold Rogers for
theircommitment to our University, especial-
ly in these times of increasing financial con-

straint.
- by Marsha Hanen

President
The University of Winnipeg
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Bonnycastle Lecture Welcomes Award-Winning Author

Distinguished Lecturer on Jan. 28.

Peer Support

continued from page 1

training given by counselling officer Lesley
Kepron (formerly employed by The
University of Winnipeg). They were
instructed in communication skills and crises
intervention.

The group also gathered information to
form a resource base of community services
available to students. “Research was carried
out in areas of concern to students, such as
health issues, student poverty and human rela-
tions,” states Waldman.

According to Waldman, *“the program is
modelled after many other successful peer
counselling programs at the universities. We
are here to provide support, not just informa-
tion, to students.”

The peer supporters are now located in the
basement of Manitoba Hall (the former Wom-
en’s Center) Room OG. For further informa-
tion please call 786-9867.

History Professor Olive Dickason will be the Bonnycastle

Professor Olive Dickason of the University of Alberta’s
History Department is the guest speaker at the Bonnycastle
Lecture, Thurs., Jan. 28, 8 p.m. in Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall.

Dickason has written several books, including The
Mythofthe Savage and the Beginnings of French Colonialism
in the Americas. This book received honourable mentions
from both the Canadian Historical Association and the Alber-
ta Writers’ Guild in 1985, and from the Society for Colonial
Wars (USA)in 1986. Dickason’s book Indian Arts in Canada
has won three awards for conception, design and presentation.

She isamember of the editorial board of American Indian
Culture and Research Jowrnal and sits on the board of
directors of the Canadian Indian/Native Studies Association.
In 1987 she co-chaired the conference “Women of the Métis
Nation” in Edmonton and later attended the first ministers’
conference in Ottawa as a delegate for Women of the Métis
Nation, Métis Association of Alberta.

Dickason was born in Winnipeg and completed her early
schooling here. A former freelance writer, she also worked as
a reporter for the Winnipeg Free Press and held various
positions with the Globe and Mail.

The University of Winnipeg Bonnycastle Distinguished
Lecture was established in memory of Richard H. G. Bonny-
castle, former chancellor of The University of Winnipeg.

Wesmen Win Again

The University of Winnipeg  playing with us for five years, and this is
Wesmenhave wonthe women’stour-  her first tournament MVP,” says Kend-
nament in the annual Wesmen Lab-  all. “It was just an outstanding tourna-
att’s Classic for the third consecutive  ment for Michelle,” he adds.
year. The team was ranked No. 1 in “Three-year player Andrea Hutch-
the country going intotheevent. The  ins, who came to us from Newfound-
No. I ranked men’s basketball team  land, was an all-star,” says Kendall.
was defeated by the University of  Hutchins majors in Biology at the Uni-
Calgary in the final game. versity.

“It’s the first time in the 14-year “It was an excellent team effort,”
history of the event that a team has  says Kendall of the Wesmen. They
won for three consecutive years,” havea 16- I record and are No. 1 in the
says Tom Kendall, women’s basket-  country. Kendall points out that the
ball coach. team’s only loss last year in league play

The most valuable player(MVP)  was the Duckworth Challenge. That’s
award went to Michelle Chambers,a  one statistic the team is looking forward
psychology major at The University  to changing this year.
of Winnipeg. “Michelle has been
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Gallery Exhibition Reconsiders History

Brooks: Coming Home, which opened Tues., Jan. 12 in
the University’s Gallery 1C03, showcases the combined
talents of University of Winnipeg photographer Peter Titten-
berger and historian Walter Hildebrandt.

The exhibition combines written text with photographs
of the Brooks Aqueduct. The aqueduct, 60 ft. high in places,
was begun in 1908 to bring water from the Lake Newell
reservoir across a dried-up river bed two miles wide. It
brought water to an arca of Alberta that was little more than a
desert. The aqueduct remained operational for 65 years.

The Brooks Aqueduct was hailed as a major engineering
featin its day, but now hydro mega-projects like the aqueduct
are being scrutinized for their environmental impact. Critics
have begun to examine the consequences of these major
alterations of nature.

In this exhibition the artists examine the visual and
written narratives that dominate the historical record. Ideas of
“progress” are reconsidered, and balanced against the voices
of those people who constructed and lived in the communities
around the aqueduct. Both artists consider a multiplicity of
perspectives on what the aqueduct has meant for a wide
variety of people.

Historical and photographic documentation is pre-
sented in a fragmented, tinted and altered form, then juxta-
posed in an unorthodox sequence to unsettle and even jar the
viewer/reader to reconsider both form and content.

Hildebrandt, an historian formerly with Parks Canada in
Winnipeg, now lives and works in Calgary. He wrote the text
for Sightings, a collection of poetry, historical documents and

paintings about the relationship between aboriginal people
and early settlers in Manitoba. It was short-listed last year for
the McNally-Robinson prize for the Manitoba book of the
year.

Tittenberger has been a photographer with The Universi-
ty of Winnipeg since 1976. He collaborated with Per Brask of
the University’s Theatre/Drama Department on a previous
exhibition in Gallery 1CO3 entitled “Still Stories.” He curated
an exhibition of photographs, “1959 Press Photography,”
which travelled extensively across Canada. Tittenberger has
donated several of his photographs to the University’s perma-
nent collection.

The exhibition continues to Sat., Feb. 6. The gallery is
open Mon. - Fri. 10 am. to 4 p.m., Sat. 1 - 4 p.m. Closed
Sundays.

.
Last month the Malaysian Consul visited the University
and met with several members of the senior administration.

University Starts Work-Study Program

As the recession worsens more students are finding it
difficultorevenimpossible tostay in school. But The University
of Winnipeg is trying to reverse this trend with its new Work-
Study Program.

The program, funded by the University, allows full-time
students who have used up the maximum student loan, “to use
up their part- time earnings exemption in the Canada Student
Loan Program,” said Judy Dyck, director of awards and the
organizer of this project.

Students are chosen for the Work-Study Program based on
need and then hired for projects created by various university
departments, said Dyck. Controller Herb McMullin noted that
54 projects have been approved.

Projects range from doing theatre equipment inventory to
updating alumni records; from conducting student survey anal-
yses for the Psychology Department to looking after the Univer-
sity’s plant collection.

“We had a small committee look at all the projects and,
basically, we were able to approve almost all of them.” she said.
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Notices were sent to about 550 students in early Novem-
ber and most of the approximately 150 who replied were hired
and working by early December.

Dyck said the low response rate was due to the project’s
novelty. She said the students whodid not reply had most likely
found other work or were not able to afford the time to work.
“If people knew aboutitin the fall, they might have planned for
it,” she said.

The idea for the program was first suggested by Dyck last
spring when she was asked to pmvidc‘ a list of ways to
supplement the Manitoba Student Financial Assistance Pro-
gram. She noted that work-study programs are common in the
United States and some Canadian provinces.

“I think the board and administration was quite keen on
providing extra assistance [to students]... and this was an idea
whose time had come,” she said.




Voice Mail System Expands

Phase ITof voice mail is underway as another 200 mailbox-
es are being added to the University system this month.

Training sessions for new users will be held during Janu-
ary, and employees’ mailboxes will be set up within one ortwo
days following their training. All of the new mailboxes will be
activated by the end of January.

Mary Woods, one of our switchboard operators, has been
trained by Manitoba Telephone System to instruct University
employees in the use of voice mail.

Once Phase II has been completed, essentially all full-
time faculty members will have voice mail on their office
telephones, as will a large number of administrative and
support employees.

The impact of Phase I on the University’s voice mail
system will be monitored over the next few months before
plans for further expansion of the system can be developed and
finalized.

There are numerous telephones on campus that will
probably not be given access to voice mail such as those in
laboratories, meeting rooms, shared offices and reception
areas. In many of these areas voice messaging is not required
while in others, the University’s Message Centre will continue
to provide service as needed.

Last January Phase I of voice mail was introduced at the
University with approximately 200 mailboxes allocated in
various areas around the campus.

Anvone who already has voice mail on their office
telephone and who missed the training sessions last year should
call Lynn Jones at 786-9218 if they are interested in attending
one of this year’s sessions. Questions pertaining to the use of
voice mail should be directed either to Mary Woods at the
switchboard or to Lynn Jones.

Construction on
the new Eckhardt-
Gramatté Hall is
now complete.

Religious Studies Professor
Honoured for Community

Professor Carl Ridd, Department of Religious Studies,
has been awarded the Commemorative Medal for the 125th
Anniversary of Canadian Confederation.

The award is made to persons who have made a signifi-
cant contribution to Canada, to their community or to their
fellow Canadians.

A few of the organizations with which Ridd has served,
some of which he helped start, include The Manitoba Council
for International Cooperation, Project Peacemakers, Manito-
ba Energy Council, Canadian Society for the Study of Reli-
gion, the urban reform movement Winnipeg in the Nineties,
Amnesty International and the Inter-Church Committee on

Human Rights in Latin America.
Ridd’s citation noted that he has achieved international
recognition through his peace and justice work, especially in

respect to Central America.

Correction

Academic Innovations
Advisory Committee mem-
ber Pauline Greenhill was
incorrectly listed as a mem-
ber of the Sociology Depart-
ment in the last in edition.
Greenbhill is now coordinator
of Women’s Studies.

Addition

In the new campus tel-
ephone directory, a mem-
ber of the Department of
Mathematics and Statistics
was inadvertently omitied.
Terry Visentin, Room 61.06,
ext. 9375, should have been
listed.

Campus Notes

David Cheal, profes-
sor, Department of Sociolo-
gy, completed a report for
Canada Mortgage and Hous-
ing Corporation entitled
“Family Types and Housing
Affordability in Winnipeg.”
Copies of this paper will be
available from the Canadian
Housing Information Centre,
Ottawa.

Cheal was invited to
present a paper in Nov. at the
Theory Construction and Re-
search Methodology Work-
shop of the National Council
on Family Relations (USA).
His paper was “It's Now or

Never: Modernity, Postmo-
dernity, and the Politics of
Periodization in Family Stud-

"

1C5.

Associate Dean of Edu-
cation Annabelle Mays has
been appointed to the Equity
and Equality Committee of the
Canadian Interuniveristy Ath-
letic Union (CIAU). Director
Aubrey Ferris, Recreation and
Athletic Services, was ap-
pointed to the CIAU Board of
Directors. Ferrisisthe Board's
Great Plains Athletic Confer-
ence (GPAC) representative.
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Rose Window Celebrates
Centennial

The stained glass rose window which adorns the stair-
case of Bryce Hall is celebrating its centennial in 1993,

In 1893 the window was placed in Convocation Hall of
Manitoba College (Ellice and Kennedy), one of the founding
colleges of The University of Winnipeg. It was dedicated to the
memory of Janet Skinner King, the wife of Dr. John Mark
King, principal of Manitoba College from 1883-1899. Janet
King had contributed significantly to the education and mis-
sionary work of the church. The window was moved to Bryce
Hall in 1951 when the building was opened.

The window was designed in 1892 by Henry Holiday
(1839-1927) of London. Recognized as a gifted artist in stained
glass, his works were placed throughout England, Canada and
the United States. Salisbury Cathedral, Children’s Hospital in
Toronto and St. Luke’s Hospital in New York are some of the
more notable placements.

The long history of our stained glass rose window contains
some mystery and intrigue. In 1973, Alice Hamilton, associate
professor of English at The University of Winnipeg. discov-
ered anillustration of our window in Holiday’s book on stained
glass. Surprisingly, Holiday identified the window as one
belonging to a theological college in New Jersey.

Was the window at The University of Winnipeg a copy of
the New Jersey window or had Holiday just forgotten that he
had sent it to us?

Hamilton wrote a letter to Stained Glass magazine which
described the confusion, but it wasn’t until 1982 that the matter
was brought to the attention of J. Eric Sandberg of the Physical

The stained glass rose window in Bryce Hall is 100 years old
this year.

Plant Department at Drew University, Madison, New Jersey.

A craftsman at Drew, who was restoring a 10 foot circular
window which had previously been in storage, recalled Ham-
ilton’s letter and photograph of our window.

An investigation by the research librarian at Drew shed
some light on the mystery. In1890, the window was presented
to the Drew Theological Seminary by Mrs. Cornell as a tribute
to her husband John B. Cornell, trustee of the seminary from
1872-1887. It was concluded that since the Drew University
window pre-dated our window by two years, ours was a copy.
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Senate Report

Senate Discusses Proposal for New Committee

The main topic of discussion at the December Senate meeting
was the executive’s recommendation to establish a new Academic
Planning Committee. Several comments were made about the
membership of this proposed committee. Anyone else wishing to
express their views should do so by communicating with David
Gagan, vice-president (academic).

It is expected that a motion to establish the Academic
Planning Committee will be made early in 1993. If approved,
the executive has further suggested that the current Academic
Development and Curriculum Committee be disbanded as
soon as the new committee becomes operational.

The Ad Hoc Committee to Review the Structure of Senate
Committees has begun meeting and will continue its work in
January. This committee, consisting of five Senators, was
established to review and make recommendations concerning
membership of Senate, the composition of committees, and
who should report to Senate and through which channels.
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In addition to discussions about committees, the Senate
approved several new awards. These include the Dr. John M.
Woods Entrance Scholarship, UWSA Margaret Laurence Bur-
sary, UWSA Gabrielle Roy Bursary, UWSA Recent Immigrant
Bursary and the Wesley Medal (a Collegiate award).

As well, the Senate supported expansion in two Continuing
Education programs. Inthe Management Studies program, they
approved two new offerings. In the Special Interest program,
three new offerings in the Armchair Series were approved.

In her remarks, Senate Chair Marsha Hanen, president of
the University, noted some recent prominent visitors to the
campus including Education Minister Rosemary Vodrey. The
chair also stated that the presentation to the University Educa-
tion Review Commission, held on the morning of Dec. 10, went
very well. Senate was thanked for their input.

Please note: the January Senate meeting has been cancelled
and the next Senate meeting has been rescheduled to Feb. 9.
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Advisory Committee on Computing Now Meeting

The Advisory Committee on Computing for 1992-93 be-
gan regular meetings in November, 1992,

All members of the University community are reminded
that their input to this committee is both needed and welcomed.

1992-93 Membership
Term Expires May 31, 1993

Catherine Taylor, Writing Program
Brian Pettitt, Chemistry

Jim Clark, Psycholog

Annabelle Mays, BEd Program
David Erbach, Interdisciplinary
Richard Dearing, Theology

Norm Loat, Physical Plant

Wilf Schlosser, Collegiate

Roger Kingsley, President’s Office
Bev Geenan, Continuing Education

Executive: George Tomlinson
David Erbach

Gary Pawlychka

Rick Oleski

Contact one of the members listed below if you wish to bring
forward any issue related to computing.

The Advisory Committee on Computing reports to the
vice-president (finance and administration).

Term Expires May 31, 1994

David Burley, History

Don Campbell, Physics

Deborah Stienstra, Political Science
Nancy Latocki, Admissions

Paul Ficek, Records

W. Pond, Library

Gary Pawlychka, Controller’s Office
Rick Oleski, Dean of Arts & Science Office
Dave Bell, Technical Support Services
Ray Lau, Technical Services

Herb Mays, Office of theV.P. (Academic)
George Tomlinson, President’s Office

ﬂ

University Merges Two Departments

Next month the separate departments of Computer
Services and Technical Services will amalgamate to form a
new department - Technical Support Services.

According to George Tomlinson, academic assistant
(planning) to the president, the merger is based on recommen-
dations made in last year’s Report of the President’s Commit-
tee on the Future of the University. He said that it will help
the University better address its needs, not only in the area of
computing, but also in information management and institu-
tional analysis.

“It will improve our ability to conceive and plan our
computing requirements inacoordinated, comprehensive and
integrated manner,” said Tomlinson.

To date, the University has operated a traditional “main-
frame” service with centralized data storage and program-
ming located in the Department of Computer Services. How-
ever, with the widespread availability of personal computers,
the perception and practice of computing has been radically
altered. Also, with technological developments, computer
power and storage capabilities have increased tremendously.

As a result, the 600 plus microcomputers within the
University have assumed many of the computing tasks tradi-

tionally housed on a mainframe, explained Tomlinson. This
applies not only to administrative functions but also to academic
programs.

According to Tomlinson, one of the most important tasks of
the new department will be to create a campus-wide communi-
cations system. This set-up will circulate institutional data and
information.

“It is proposed that the highest priority be assigned to the
creation of a fully integrated student information system. This
would improve registration procedures as well as our ability to
do institutional analysis and planning,” said Tomlinson, adding
that he expects the project to take approximately two years.

Overall, the Technical Support Services Department will
be responsible for the provision of support and service to the
University in a variety of technical areas. The department will
operate as a user-motivated, service oriented organization.

Tomlinson states that personnel in the User Support and
Training Services division of the new department will be
available as the first point of contact for users. “This represents
an important new initiative because it clearly identifies a source
of technical assistance for people.”
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__COMING EVENTS |-
“Coming Events” is compiled by University Relations. If you are planning a campus event, Hotline
please let us know. Send the information (in writing) to Lois Cherney, University Relations,
Room 4W17. Basic details about your event are required: what, when, where, sponsor, and the
name of a contact person. Submissions must be received at least 10 working days before the
event. Early in December,
an Employment Hotline
CONTINUING  UNTIL  FRIL,JAN. 22 worth Challenge will be held was established at The
SAT., FEB. 6 - Music at Noon: David Mo-  in the Bison East Gym at the University of Winnipeg.
- An exhibition of works by roz, piano, artistic director of University of Manitoba. The The hotline can be
Walter Hildebrandt and  the Winnipeg Chamber Mu-  games will be at6:15p.m.and accessed internally by
Peter Tittenberger entitled  sic Society, will play musicof g p.m. dialing 9040 or externally
Brooks: Coming Home,will  Rachmaninoff from 12:30 - by calling 786-9040.
be held in Gallery 1C03. The  1:20 p.m. in Eckhardt-Gram- FRI.. JAN. 29 Administered by the
gallery will be open Mon. - atté Hall. - Music at Noon: The Bernie Employee Relations
Fri., 10a.m.to4 p.m. and Sat,, Rose Trio, with Bernie Rose, Department, the hotline
I -4pm. SAT., JAN. 23 sax/clarinet, June Harris, pi- is designed to provide
- Li Lu, Deputy Command-  ano/vocals, and Ron Paley, current and readily
MON., JAN. 18 erof the Tiananmen Square  bass, will perform “Bebop, accessible job
- Music at Noon: Music stu-  Protest, will speak at the 5th - Blues and Beyond” from information to University
dentsfrom Concord College  Annual Earth Our Country  12:30- 1:20 p.m. in Eckhardt- of Winnipeg employees
will perform from 12:30-1:20  Peace Festival at 8 p.m. in  Gramatté Hall. as well as to external
p.m. in Eckhardt-Gramatt€  Riddell Hall. Suggested Do- - Antonio d”’Alfonso, re- applicants.
Hall. nation: $5. For further infor-  nowned writer and poet and The hotline will
mation call Josh Weidman, editor of Guernica Editions in include support staff
TUES..JAN.T9OANDWED..  786-9126. Montreal, will talk about his position vacancies that
JAN 20 experience as an immigrant have been posted
- The Red Cross Blood Do-  MON., JAN. 25 writer in a multicultural set- internally on the bulletin
nor Clinic will be held on - Board of Regents meeting (ing from 12:30 - 1:30 in the boards at The University
Tues., Jan. 19 fromnoonto 3 at 8 p.m. in Room 2M70. French Foyer, 3rd floor Cen- of Winnipeg. Information
p-m. and Wed., Jan. 20 from tennial Hall. For further in- includes the class-
IT am. to 3 p.m. in the 4th  WED., JAN. 27 formation call Sante Viselli, ification, location, position
Floor Buffeteria. - Music at Noon: Music Stu-  Department of French, 786- vacancy number and the
dents from the Manitoba 0478, date by which
WED., JAN. 20 Conservatory of Music and applications must be
- The University of Winnipeg  Arts will perform from 12:30  SAT.. JAN. 30 received. In addition, the
Business Clubis sponsoringa - 1:20p.m.inEckhardt-Gram- - The second annual Duck- notices of “positions
workshop presentation, How  auté Hall. worth Challenge will be held available” will be
to Write a Resume/Cover in Duckworth Centre. The recorded on the hotline.
Letter, by Cindy Stephenson, ~ THURS., JAN. 28 Alumni Association is spon- Messages will be
director, University of Mani- - The Bonnycastle Lecture soring a reception prior to the updated as necessary

toba Management Placement
Centre, at 4:30 p.m. in Room
2L17. Tickets are $10 for
non-members and $5 for mem-
bers and are available by call-
ing 786-9378. Seating is lim-
ited.

- Music at Noon: Composer/
performance artist Diana
MeclIntosh will perform
“Mclntosh the Stein Way”
based on texts by Gertrude
Stein, from 12:30 - 1:20 p.m.
in Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall,
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featuring Olive Dickason, pro-
fessor of history at the Uni-
versity of Alberta, will be held
in Eckhardt-Gramatté Hall at
8 p.m.

- The first half of the Duck-

games whichare at 6:15and 8
p.m. Following the games
there will be a party in the
Faculty & Staff Club - com-
plimentary tickets will be
available in the club by Jan.
20. Fee for non-members is

$5.

Congrats Wesmen!

Congratulations to The University of Winnipeg Wes-
men forhaving all four Wesmen teams ranked No. 1 across
the country by the Canadian Interuniversity Athletic Union

(CIAU).

and will coincide with the
internal bulletin boards.




